

CITY OF CONCORD

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: Councilor Nyhan, Chair

Facilities Naming Committee

DATE: April 14, 2015

SUBJECT: Report in response to a communication from the Varsity Club at Concord

High School requesting the City of Concord consider naming the press

box at Memorial Field the "Gene Connolly Press Box".

Recommendation

Accept this report which recommends City Council take no action on the request from the Varsity Club at Concord High School asking the City of Concord to consider naming the press box at Memorial Field the "Gene Connolly Press Box".

Background

City Council referred a communication from the Varsity Club at Concord High School to the Facilities Naming Committee at their October 14, 2014 City Council meeting.

The Facilities Naming Committee met on January 16, 2015 and March 4, 2015 to discuss the request. At their March 4, 2015 meeting, Clint Cogswell, President of the Concord School Board attended and indicated that the Concord School District would consider other options for honoring Mr. Connolly.